
SOUTHEND-ON-SEA CITY COUNCIL 
 (PROHIBITION OF PEDESTRIAN ACCESS) (TTN2308) NOTICE 2024 

(FOOTPATH 177 – SUTTON ROAD TO JOURNEYMANS WAY) 
 

Notice is given that the Southend-on-Sea City Council under Section 14(2)(b) of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, have imposed an emergency temporary prohibition of pedestrian access. The 
effects of this Notice will be as follows:  

 
1. Southend-on-Sea City Council will be carrying out emergency work due to decayed steps. Whilst 

this Notice is in operation pedestrians will be prohibited from accessing, footpath 177 between 
Sutton Road and Journeymans Way. 
 

2. These prohibitions or restrictions will come into effect on 16th December 2024 and will continue 
in force for 21 days. The prohibitions or restrictions will apply only during such time and to such 
extent as indicated by traffic signs. 
 

3. Any vehicle waiting in contravention of any restriction/prohibition imposed by this Notice may be 
issued with a penalty charge notice and removed under the provisions of the Traffic Management 
Act 2004. This Notice will not apply to:  
a) Anything done at the direction of a police officer in uniform, or a police community support 

officer (PCSO); 
b) Any vehicle or person in connection to the police, fire brigade or ambulance purposes;  
c) Any official vehicle or person in connection with the works. 

 
Dated: 16th December 2024  

R Lumley 
Director of Infrastructure & Environment 

Council@southend.gov.uk  
 

Civic Centre, Victoria Avenue, 
Southend-on-Sea, Essex 
SS2 6ER     
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